Groveland Water & Sewer Commissioner Meating 20 PH 4: 09

April 10, 2019

TOWN CLERK RECEIVED/POSTED

Attending: Chairman, Jim Sheehan, John Gray

Absent: Jake Greaney

Superintendent: Tom Cusick Jr.

Office Manager: Pat Rogers

Chairman, Jim Sheehan opened the meeting at 4:53 PM

There were three bids presented to the department for the HVAC

They were from lowest to highest

- 1. Thomas E. Snowden Inc 189 Central Street Saugus, MA 01906 -- \$ 68,000.00
- 2. Davison Company Inc. 90 Clarendon Ave, Somerville, MA01244 \$137,900.00
- 3. George T. Wilkinson Inc. 405 VFW Drive Rockland, LA 02370 \$169,930.00

Jim Sheehan stated that Tom should make sure have they have everything included.

John Gray motioned to approve the bid from Thomas E. Snowden for the amount of \$68,000.00 from Thomas E. Snowden Inc seconded by Jim Sheehan all were in favor.

John Gray voted yes - Jim Sheehan voted yes

Tom stated that he has \$20,000 for windows and doors. Windows installed from;

Port Glass \$ 4,900.00 for the front door

\$15,400.00 for the windows

B& R Glass - total \$32,400.00 installed

This is for nine windows of various sizes.

There is roughly \$80,000 left the following still need to be done;

• Electrical Daniels Electric \$16,000.00

- Drywall \$5,000.00
- The railing for the ramp could be reused if not the new rails will be \$5,000.00
- Cabling for the building The Town uses "Boston Systems" the cost would be \$2,000 to \$3,000

Jim Sheehan stated that he would like to know for the next meeting what is left for monies.

King Street Water Main

Tom Cusick stated that he is getting calls regarding the water line on King Street and can they hook into the water line. Tom stated that the water line is not adequate. Jim Sheehan felt that they would have to hook into the system but Tom should check with Town Council.

IMA Haverhill

Tom gave Haverhill all the information but they have not gotten back to him. Tom needs to call Bob Ward.

DEP-

Manganese Issue - Tom reported that the test result was high in February above the MCL of .30 DEP called stating that .4 was too high. Tom has talked to Tom from the DEP and we are testing # 3 and # 4 and combining the two sites and it was lower. The combined was 2.13 to 2.02 #4 is 2.49 and #3 is .459 we are in compliance now. Also we were getting an NOS because we did not give the samples for the 4th quarter in a timely matter for 2018. Tom also reported that the crew and Mike Alessi put a new line at the well but they can't pump more than 200 gpm from well #3.

Question #6 regarding sewer extension is not on the town warrant this year.

The next Board meeting will be May 20th at 4:30PM

Jim Sheehan motioned to adjourn at 6PM seconded by John Gray.

Respectfully Submitted,

Pat Rogers